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One of our objectives this term is to
develope a youth group in our local church.
This will be the first apostolic youth group
Tauranga has ever had! We had our first
youth event this month where we discussed
the importance of fellowship. We are
excited to see what God does through this
group!

We are thankful to the Borders family for
allowing us to work alongside them, and
for everyone who has supported us. We
ask that you continue to pray for this new
youth group, for the church here in
Tauranga, and for the nation of New
Zealand. God is doing great things!

We received a very warm welcome, and
welcome back, to Apostolic Life Church.
The work here in Tauranga is such a
loving and kind church. 

For this year’s Christmas outreach, we had
church outside at Kulim park! There was
food, games, worship, and a wonderful time
of fellowship! We got to assist in the
Sunday School children’s presentation,
during which they quoted Isaiah 9:6 and
sang a song. They did a wonderful job and
we could not be more proud!


